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Dear Valued Investors,

We hope this letter finds you well. As we approach crucial milestones in the development of 
Gatwala Commercial Hub, we would like to share with you some significant updates and 
announcements regarding our project’s progress, collaborations, and future plans.

1. Whitelisting by Chinese Investment Group (CIG) and Upcoming Agreement: 

We are thrilled to inform you that Shahnawaz Group of Companies has been officially 
whitelisted by a prestigious Chinese Investment Group (CIG). An elaborate agreement is 
underway for the BIG BAZAAR, which involves proposing a 15-year rental agreement on behalf 
of our investors with CIG. This partnership promises very favorable returns for our investors. Our 
management team is scheduled to visit China shortly to conclude this agreement, and we will 
release further details upon their return.

2. Progress on WAPDA Application, Construction Price Variation, and HVAC Setup Charges: 

In line with the requirements of our agreement with CIG, which emphasizes the rapid 
completion of our project, we have initiated the process for the WAPDA Grid Application for 
GCH. Additionally, we are in the final stages of calculating HVAC costs for procurement and 
installation, alongside preparing a price variation schedule for construction. These calculated 
amounts will be communicated to all shop owners within the next 15-30 days for payment, in 
accordance with the agreement terms.

3. Expression of Interest for Resale Offers:
 
Following the payment of these charges (Electricity Charges, Price Variation, HVAC Charges) as 
well as the settlement of all due installments, we will be extending resale offers to those owners 
who had expressed interest in selling their units. Priority in these offers will only be given to 
investors who have cleared all their dues and charges. 

We understand that these developments come at a time of global uncertainty, and we assure 
you that these steps are crucial for the expeditious completion of the project. We hope all 
investors will clear the remaining amounts to play their part in achieving the project’s 
completion and finishing milestone efficiently. Please note that due to the time-sensitive 
nature of our agreement with CIG, we regret that we will not be able to entertain a payment 
plan for these additional charges.

For any queries, concerns, or further information, please feel free to reach out to our Customer 
Care Department at the site office. Your cooperation and prompt action in this regard will be 
greatly appreciated.

We are committed to ensuring the success of Gatwala Commercial Hub and believe these 
developments are a step towards a prosperous future for the project and Pakistan. 

Thank you for your continued support and trust in us.
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